Ward Four FPD Minutes, October 2020

A regular meeting of the Ward Four Fire Protection District of Jackson Parish was called to
order at 7:00 p.m., on October 26, 2020, at the fire district’s Central Station, located at 261
Hwy 505, Jonesboro, LA . This meeting was called to order by Kent Hightower, fire district

board president.

Fire district board members in attendance included Kent Hightower, Scotty Nunn, Jimmy
Tolar, Billy Wayne Pullig, and Marc Thomas. Others in attendance included Scott Savage,
Darrell Avery, and Heather Holland. Cole Avery was present as a guest.

Kent Hightower presented the opening prayer.

After reviewing the minutes of the September 2020 fire district board meeting, Marc Thomas
offered a motion to accept them as presented. Scotty Nunn seconded the motion, and the
motion carried.

The fire board next reviewed the October 2020 financials for payment. Billy Wayne Pullig
made a motion to accept the report as provided. Jimmy Tolar provided the second, and the
motion carried.

The board then moved on to old business. The board began by discussing the awning
replacement on the front of central station. One more bid had been received; however, there
was no good visual to present what the awning would look like. The board wished to
continue looking for a company to replace the awning. Billy Wayne Pullig offered a motion to
table the discussion until more quotes could be acquired. Scotty Nunn seconded the motion
and the motion carried.

The board then moved on to the discussion of replacing the tank on Tanker 6. No bids had
been obtained. After some discussion, Billy Wayne Pullig made a motion to table the
discussion until next month. Jimmy Tolar seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

The board then moved on to new business. Danny Newell was not present to address the
board, so the board moved forward.



The board was then presented with a copy of the budget for 2020 to review as the budget for
2021 would have to be adopted by December.

Next were board member comments. Jimmy Tolar thanked the volunteers for their efforts.
Scotty Nunn gave a small recap of where things stood with the new truck purchase.

The assistant chief was not present.

Chief Savage informed the board on how things went at the Halloween Community Safety
event.

Jimmy Tolar made a motion to adjourn. Billy Wayne Pullig seconded the motion, and the
motion carried.



